
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

November 23, 2020 

 

Mr. David Cieply 

Vice President, Solid Waste Market 

WatershedGeo 

11400 Atlantis Place, Suite 200 

Alpharetta, GA 30022 

 

RE: NABORS Landfill – Three Brothers, Baxter County, Arkansas 

 AFIN: 03-00051 

 Notice to Proceed (NTP) Closure Turf Repair 

AFIN: 03-00051; Permit 0249-S1-R2 

 

Dear Mr. Cieply:  

 

The Division of Environmental Quality Office of Land Resources (DEQ) received your letter dated 

October 21, 2020. DEQ acknowledges that WatershedGeo (WG) has agreed to correct the identified  

compromised seam on the south slope of Area 1-2 near the LCS-4 control panel.  

 

By this letter, DEQ requests that WG please proceed to correct and resolve this issue. DEQ requests 

that WG provide at least five days’ notice prior to commencement of these repairs to allow staff the 

opportunity to be present to observe.  

 

Should you have any questions regarding the contents of this letter, please feel free to contact 

Rebecca White, (501) 682-0837 | rebecca.white@adeq.state.ar.us, or Clark McWilliams, (501) 682-

0510 | mcwilliamsc@adeq.state.ar.us.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 
 

Jarrod Zweifel, P.G. 

Associate Director, Office of Land Resources 

5301 Northshore Drive, North Little Rock, AR 72118 

 

CC: Dan Pilkington, Basal Hicks 
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